YAVAPAI QUARTERLY MEETING
APRIL 20, 2022
WILLOW LAKE RAMADA

President Jerry Winters opened meeting at 12:20. Dan Grayson lead us in the Pledge of Allegiance and
Maggie Kilgore lead us in prayer. Our picnic lunches were enjoyed by all.

Ron and Jerry Rook’s family were visiting from Australia.

Jerry Winter’s stated that our goals were to have fun, get everyone envolved, put more outings on
calendar, supporting Affinity and our local Vets. Again, he stated we have a lack of trips on the
calendar, that everyone needs to do their part.

Clipboards are being passed around for members to sign up to help with various positions in the club.

Previous trips this year have been to Lake Havasu, Death Valley, Buckskin State Park and an upcoming
trip to Monument Valley, then unto to Durango, in late May and early June.

OLD BUSINESS

Chris Stowers was complimented for the great job she did as treasurer. New Treasurer, Pam Zacharia,
Barbara Geiger and Jerry Rook participated in an audit with the club’s records.

Death Valley trip description was given by Diane Shipman. Park was beautiful, weather was warm and
flowers blooming ! A great time !

Ray Schultz talked about Verde River Resort trip in March. 11 rigs went, resort is very accomadating
with nice facilities. Annual meeting is to be held here, to make your reservations now, November 11-
14" or 15™. The group went to a chuck wagon dinner, waffle breakfasts, Verde Canyon train ride, a
delightful trip.

Buckskin State Park outing was hosted by Mary and Doug Meyers in April. Seven rigs went, beautiful
area. They went to Desert Park, Pirates Den, and thrift shopping. A good time was had by all, good

company and conversation.

SECRETARY REPORT

Secretary Diane Shipman read minutes from Quarterly meeting at Affinity RV in January 2022. Dan
Grayson and Shirley Critelli approved as read.

TREASURER REPORT

Treasurer Pam Zacharia gave treasurer’s report, Ron Rook and Chris Stowers approved as read.



MEMBERSHIP

Dan Grayson stated that there are 36 rigs in club. There is going to be a push for memberships at both
Affinity Shows coming up in May. There is also going to be a membership table at upcoming RV
shows with Affinity.

NEW BUSINESS

President Jerry stated Affinity Show in May is coming up, that a few spots remain open. Many thanks
for all who have signed up so far, to please check the board and sign up. Affinity treats our club very
well thru the years and this is how we show our appreciation.

Recruitment is going to be ongoing, at Prescott Valley Home and Garden Show, Costco RV Sale, etc.
We need more involvement with the club, please do your part and sign up on clipboards being passed
around.

SUNSHINE

Diane Grayson received a note of thanks from Toys for Tots, which was collected at the Christmas
Party.

Diane Grayson said Shawn Stence is doing well after surgery. Send her an email or card.
Veterans donations is ongoing at all Roadrunners meetings.

FACEBOOK/WEBSITE

Ray Schultz said website now has pictures updated. Facebook is up to date with pictures and videos,
showing some interest.

Our club information has been posted on Next Door app.

MERCHANDISE

Sally Rosenfeld said shop was open, “please buy something !”

COMMUNICATIONS

Jerry Rook stated that group email lists have been divided into groups.
Regarding posted trips on calendar, communicate with leader of trip only.

NEWSLETTER

Diane Shipman stated spring newsletter will be out by May.

OPEN FL.OOR

Arnie Critelli stated that $12.50 per rig is not pratical anymore. Motion to increase it to $15.00 to
include members in cabins or hotels. Jerry Rook made motion to approve and Diane Grayson second
the motion. Everyone was in favor !



Barbara Geiger asked about photo albums from previous years as they are not able to locate them. Talk
of new photo albums to be purchased to collect pictures from Roadrunner’s functions.

Mike Zacharia is going to get more information for a summer trip up to Happy Jack.

Affinity Update...Chris Heurung is no longer with Affinity, a new coordinator will be coming soon.
Trip Updates...Monument Valley/Durango trip in May coming up soon, still one opening.

50/50 was won by Chris Stowers.

Quarterly Meeting is Saturday, July 9th at Affinity RV.

Lee Rosenfeld mentioned having different venues for meetings, this will be looked into.

Meeting was adjourned at 2 pm.



